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Dear Cathedral Family, 
 Every year on Ash Wednes-
day, a portion from Second Co-
rinthians is read: We entreat you 
on behalf of Christ, be recon-
ciled to God (2 Cor 5:20b). Paul 
writes to the Christian communi-
ty in Corinth – a community 
with internal conflicts as made 
known in both First and Second 
Corinthians – urging them to be 
at harmony with one another. 
The passage read on Ash 
Wednesday is in the midst of this 
longer paragraph: 
From now on, therefore, we re-
gard no one from a human point 
of view; even though we once 
knew Christ from a human point 
of view, we know him no longer 
in that way. So if anyone is in 
Christ, there is a new creation: 
everything old has passed away; 
see, everything has become new! 
All this is from God, who recon-
ciled us to himself through 
Christ, and has given us the min-
istry of reconciliation; that is, in 
Christ God was reconciling the 
world to himself, not counting 
their trespasses against them, 
and entrusting the message of 
reconciliation to us. So we are 
ambassadors for Christ, since 
God is making his appeal 
through us; we entreat you on 
behalf of Christ, be reconciled to 
God. For our sake he made him 
to be sin who knew no sin, so 
that in him we might become the 
righteousness of God. (2 Cor 
5:16-21) 
 The Westminster Dictionary 
of Christian Ethics (1986 ed.) 
defines reconciliation as this, “a 

change of attitude from hostility 
to amity, of God towards hu-
manity, of humanity towards 
God, and of individuals towards 
each other… It is central to Je-
sus’ teaching about divine for-
giveness that our reconciliation 
with God must depend upon our 
openness to reconciliation with 
those who have offended us or 
whom we have offended (see 
Matthew 5:23 and following).” 
Lent, this period of forty days 
(plus Sundays) where we can 
imagine ourselves sojourning 
with Jesus in the wilderness, is a 
time when we are invited by the 
Church to examine our relation-
ship with God, with our fellow 
human beings, and with all of 
creation.  There are many ways 
to engage in this self-
examination: prayer; changes in 
daily habits by taking something 
on or giving something up; tak-
ing (additional) time to read the 
Bible, to read or listen to devo-
tional materials, to join others in 
One Cathedral, One Book in 
reading Freeing Jesus by Diana 
Butler Bass; engaging in ways 
of service to others in need. For 
prayer, I encourage you to join 
in the simple form of the Exa-
men (a prayer form out of the 
Jesuit tradition) along with oth-
ers in the Diocese of Spokane – 
pause a few minutes in the 
morning and in the evening to 
take time in conversation with 
God. You can also join in walk-
ing the Stations of the Cross on 
Wednesdays March 1 and March 
22 at 5:30 pm.   
 In Lent, across these forty 
days (plus Sundays), we have an 
opportunity to intentionally put 
on our “God-glasses” and to try 

to see creation and our fellow 
humans with God’s eyes of love. 
I know that I listen to others dif-
ferently when I see that other 
person, especially if their opin-
ions and beliefs are different 
from mine, as a beloved child of 
God. Our ability to engage in 
reconciliation and seek harmony 
– rather than begrudgingly going 
separate ways – depends on our 
willingness to see one another 
with eyes of love and charity 
towards our neighbors.  
With open hearts, minds, and 
hands, let us make our Lenten 
journey, seeking reconciliation 
in our world and greater relation-
ship with God. 

From the Dean 
By the Very Rev. Heather VanDeventer 

St. John’s Cathedral is excited to 
welcome The Episcopal 
Church’s Concert for the Human 
Family with Kory Caudill, a 
Nashville recording artist & pia-
nist, and Wordsmith, a hip hop 
artist from Baltimore. In this 
concert, a variety of musical and 
cultural traditions, stories, and 
reconciliation work, will serve as 
a centerpiece for deeper and 
more long-standing conversa-
tions around reconciliation “on 
the ground” here in our region. 
Tickets are required and can be 
purchased at: https://
www.eventbrite.com/
e/534456693357 
Use stjohns as the promo code 
for 10% off the ticket price. 
Contact the Dean if you need 
assistance to be able to attend. 

Concert for the  
Human Family on 
March 5, 7:00 pm 



From the Associate 
Priest 

By The Rev. Arlen Farley 

Early to Middle Elementary | 
Teachings of Jesus  
 Using a combination of Godly 
Play and Telling God’s Story 
Curriculum resources combined 
with activities our early to mid-
dle elementary students are be-
ing introduced to some of Jesus’ 
teachings and learning to find 
texts in Holy Scripture.  
 
February 19 - Don’t Stop For-
giving 
February 26 - God is Equally 
Gracious to All (Pancake Break-
fast) 
March 5 - Kings Don’t Pay Tax-
es 
March 12 - Taking Jesus at His 
Word 
March 19 - King Jesus Has Mer-
cy on the Helpless 
March 26 - the Faith of the Out-
siders (Pancake Breakfast) 
 
Upper Elementary & Jr High | 
Jesus Calling  
 Using upper curriculum from 
Telling God’s Story and getting 
deeper facility with the big pic-
ture vision of scripture, our up-
per elementary and jr. high stu-
dents are exploring stories of 
Jesus’ encounters with individu-
als and invitations to deeper to 
discipleship with a special class 
exploring faith and climate jus-
tice.  
 
February 19 - Woman the Wall: 
Welcoming Outsiders 
February 26 - Peter: Recogniz-
ing Christ (Pancake Breakfast) 
March 5 - The Rich Young Rul-
er: Missed Opportunities 
March 12 - Parables | to be de-
termined 
March 19 - Mary, Martha, & 
Lazarus | Life out of Death 
March 26 - Faith, Practice, & 
Climate Justice (Pancake Break-
fast) 

A Lenten Poem 
Shared by Linda Finney 

 

Fishes & Loaves 
By David Whyte 

 
This is not the age of information. 
 

This is not  
the age of information. 
 

Forget the news,  
and the radio, 
and the blurred screen. 
 

This is the time of loaves 
and fishes. 
 

People are hungry, 
and one good word is bread 
for a thousand. 

 Lent feels like a good time to 
reflect on forgiveness. We Chris-
tians are part of a forgiven peo-
ple who regularly pray to be for-
given in the measure we forgive. 
“Forgive us our trespasses as we 
forgive those who trespass 
against us.” What a challenging 
prayer! Were it not for Jesus ex-
plicit teaching that I pray this 
way I cannot ever imagine ask-
ing God to forgive me as I have 
forgiven others. Imagine God 
giving me back all the passive 
aggression I have doled out in 
my life - for all eternity God just 
gives me the silent treatment 
while denying being mad and 
telling me I’m too sensitive. 
Were it not for the rock bed of 
assurance God has forgiven us, I 
might not have the courage to 
pray the way Jesus teaches.  
 Some of us have more to for-
give than others, but we are all 
together in it. When we say 
“forgive us as we forgive,” those 
of us who have less to forgive 
name our solidarity in for-
giveness with those who have 
more. Sometimes you may rest 
in the faith of the church, which 
is practicing forgiveness on your 
behalf. Sometimes you may 
know the companionship of the 
church in forgiving hard things. 
Always we know the word of the 
cross is the word of forgiveness.  
 To forgive is not to excuse. 
People really do terrible things. 
Miroslav Volf taught me that 
forgiveness always carries an 
implicit accusation. To say we 
forgive is to say we accuse. For-
giveness is also not a transac-
tion. It is a healing process. 
Sometimes we let others go into 
the mercy of God and other 
times into the judgment of God, 
knowing they are one and the 

same love. We forgive to partici-
pate in God’s healing of our lives 
and communities knowing heal-
ing is sometimes slow. Even the 
smallest movement towards for-
giveness is good movement. For-
giveness is also not giving up on 
accountability. We are called to 
be people of justice as well as 
people of forgiveness. We can 
only discern the difference and 
the overlap in community. Alone 
we may often call our anger jus-
tice and our estrangement for-
giveness.  
 Being in a community of for-
giveness means we will sooner or 
later find reason to need to for-
give one another in the church. 
Our calling to be a community of 
reconciliation is worth the risk. 
We shouldn’t shame ourselves or 
others around unforgiveness and/
or ask people to re-traumatize 
themselves in spaces of injury. 
God has the time for us to take 
our time where there is hurt. Still, 
we may reflect on our life in 
Christian community and discov-
er we have never or rarely need-
ed to forgive anyone. We might 
ask ourselves, if so, if we are re-
ally in a Christian community at 
all or in something much less in-
spiring.  

Sunday School 
 Happenings 

9:15 - 10:15am on Sundays 



Altar Flowers 
From Karen Martin 

 Each week, the High Altar in 
the Cathedral is adorned with 
seasonal flowers.  These flowers 
are given by parishioners and 
their families to remember fami-
ly members, friends, and to cele-
brate life milestones. The Cathe-
dral Altar Guild coordinates the 
flower selection, arrangements, 
donations and messages.   
 Multiple individuals contrib-
ute to flowers each week to dis-
tribute the costs. Donors contrib-
ute from $20 to $250, with the 
average gift being around 
$65. Weekly flowers are not part 
of the Cathedral budget and are 
100% funded by donations. 
 We welcome your donation 
throughout the year, and have 
some openings in April, Septem-
ber and November. 
 Leave a message with Katie in 
the office - stjohns@stjohns-
cathedral.org - and Karen Martin 
will contact you to make ar-
rangements. Thank you for your 
support of this ministry! 

Palm Crosses 
By Kathie Hawkins 

Join the Altar Guild in making 
Palm Crosses on Saturday, April 
1st from 10 AM to Noon in the 
Great Hall.  No “crafty” talent 
required!  Instruction provid-
ed.  Bring a pair of scissors and 
help prepare for Palm Sunday. 

Spring Clean Up 
By Jennifer Ogden 

Spring Clean Up day is  
Saturday, March 25th!   

10:00 - 12:00 
 Come one, come all to help 
clean up the Cathedral and make 
it ready for a lovely Spring and 
Summer season!  Many hands 
really do make light work and 
one never knows what surprises 
are in store….last year the Ca-
thedral youth found undiscov-
ered Easter eggs from years past 
(no, they did NOT eat the con-
tents), and this year I hear there 
will be freshly buried treasure to 
discover!  Bring work gloves, 
rakes, garbage bags, knee pads, 
warm clothes and a willingness 
to engage in a little outdoor fri-
volity.  Treats and warm bever-
ages will be provided! 
 If you cannot help but wish to 
contribute, donations are always 
welcome made out to 
“Landscape and Grounds.”  
These funds will go to purchase 
plants and pay for professional 
gardening help. Thank you! 
Questions? Call Jennifer Ogden 
at 509-747-3930 

Forty Days -Forty 
Items 

By Kathie Hawkins 

 Wednesday, February 22nd 
is the first day of Lent. Each day 
of Lent, remove one clean item 
from your closet or dresser that 
you no longer wear or need and 
put it in a bag. At the end of the 
forty days, donate your bag 
(bags) to Windfall. Your previ-
ously loved clothing will go to 
benefit someone that really 
needs or can use them.  You can 
bring your items to the triple 
doors near the Welcome Center, 
or drop them off on Thursday, 
Friday or Saturday at the Wind-
fall. Thank you! 

Save the Date! 
By Ann Harder 

 West Central Abbey is having 
a Fundraiser, April 28th from 
5:30 to 8.  There will be live and 
silent auctions, merchandise to 
purchase and a scavenger hunt.  
Hors d’oeuvres, wine and beer 
will be served.   
 Please mark your calendars 
and support West Central Abbey 
as they seek to “cultivate justice, 
joy, compassion, and peace in 
the heart of the West Central 
neighborhood.” 
Please contact Ann Harder with 
any questions: 509-994-8938 or 
annhharder@gmail.com.  

Dinner Table at the 
West Central Abbey  

Resumes!  
 Dinner Table at the West Cen-
tral Abbey is back! We want to 
invite you to dinner on Wednes-
days at 6:00pm in the Commons. 
It is now almost three years since 
Dinner Table has happened in 
person around the table with a sit 
down meal. Hard to believe. 
Since then, the worshipping 
community at the Abbey, Crea-
tors' Table, has grown and finally 
has some capacity for offering 
this ministry to our neighbor-
hood. There is of course always 
need for folks to help out, but 
first we invite you to come to 
dinner and get to know the new 
set up and roles. We look for-
ward to seeing you again and 
partnering together, we have cer-
tainly missed those who made 
Dinner Table a regular part of 
your ministry. Everyone is hun-
gry for something, so come and 
be filled.  
 Are you interested in Outreach 
to our community for food and 
other needs?  Contact Ann Hard-
er, Co-Chairman of our cathedral 
group.  at 509-994-8938. 



Music Notes 
By Andrea Olsen 

 The Music Ministry has been 
busily preparing for our Music 
Series offerings. In February we 
present: The Sacred Music of 
Florence B. Price. Honoring 
Black and Women’s History 
months we offer a presentation 
of the sacred music of Florence 
B. Price on Sunday February 26. 
A pre-concert lecture will be of-
fered in the Great Hall at 2:00pm 
and the Concert begins in the 
Sanctuary at 3:00pm. The pro-
gram will include Price’s Com-
munion Service in F, and her an-
thems Praise the Lord and Res-
ignation. Selections from Price’s 
Communion in F will also func-
tion as our service music for the 
season as we honor mis-
represented and under-
represented minorities. The 
event is free and open to all and 
will be live-streamed via our Fa-
cebook and YouTube channels.  
 Our March Music series will 
feature music by Sergei Ra-
chamninov as we celebrate his 
150th Anniversary. Beloved 
works include Bogoroditse devo 
(Ave Maria), and movements 
from his All-Night Vigil and Lit-
urgy of St. John Chrysostom. 
The Junior Choir will join us for 
this beautiful concert scheduled 
for Sunday, March 19th at 
3:00pm. Additionally, we will be 
offering some of Rachmaninov’s 
anthems for Sunday worship 
through the season of Lent.  
We hope you can join us for 
these exciting and special Music 
Series events and we appreciate 
your continued support of the 
Music Ministry.  

Thank you for your 2022-2023 Pledges! 
From The Cathedral 

Vicki Adelquist,  Judy Ander-
son,  Ron Anderson,  Ron & 
Cathy Armacost, Richard Baiter, 
Shibli Bayyuk, Judy & Doug 
Beane, Frank Beattie, Ken Beck, 
Nina Beegle, Carlisle Beery, El-
liott & Beverly Briggs, David & 
Jennifer Brown, Vincent Brown, 
James & Nancy Lynn Burns, 
Marlys Buzby, Karen Byrne, 
Darrell & Nancy Cartright, Mike 
& Lisa Church, Byrl Cinnamon, 
Dale & Melissa Cloniger, Patty 
Conaty, Peter & Victoria Con-
ner, Tom & Laurie Connolly, 
Jacqueline Crissey, Dorene 
Decker, Virgil & Lyn Dedas, 
Joan Degerstrom, Laurel DeVar-
ney, Cindy Duncan, Chuck El-
sen, Shawn Elston, James Ema-
cio,  Frederic Emry, Eric Eng-
lebart & Breyn Aegrett, Felicia 
Englund, Arlen & Andrea Far-
ley, Stanley Fergin, Linda Fin-
ney & Tom Soeldner, EJ & 
Elaine Foerster, Jim & Gloria 
Fox, Blaise Gartland, Marguerite 
Green, Ann Harder, Suzanne 
Harris, Dallas & Kathie Haw-
kins, Bettie Herbinson, Neil & 
Sherry Herbison, Edwin & Car-
olyn Holmes, Jim Holmes & 
Darryl Gurecky, Dave & Cathy 
Hughes, Hal Hunt & Claudia 
Smith, Jim & Linda Hunt, Mike 
& Linda Jensen, Walt & Peggy 
Johnson, Steve Joyce, Mr. Gail 
Kalk, Anonymous, Vickie & Da-
vid Key, Evita & Lyle Krislock, 
Ron & Robbie Newell Large, 
Anne Lauderbaugh,  Michael 
Leiserson, Mike & Nora Lollar, 
Pia Longinotti, Darrel & Joanne 
Lundby, Dave & Virginia 
Marken, Karen Martin, Rick & 
Andrea Matters, Stanley 

McDaniel, Ken & Joy Mewhin-
ney, Bruce & Katherine Miller, 
Anonymous, Cheryl Anne Mil-
sap, Joel & Joy Moore, Ron & 
Robin Morissey, Helen & Ken 
Mullinax, Erik Nelson, Matthew 
Nelson, Stephanie Nelson, Jef-
frey & Kathryn Neuberger, 
Lindsey & Josiah Newton, W 
Frem & Martha Nielson, Philip 
& Jennifer Ogden, Andrea Ol-
sen, Gene & Sharon Pepiton, 
Stavona (Stevie) Perkins, Kristi 
Philip, Paul Phillips, Libby & 
Matt Pugel, Bill & Kay Rafferty, 
Gretchen & Tim Ramey, James 
Raschko, Sally Ray & Richard 
Duke, Gretchen Rehberg, Bruce 
& Susan Ridley, Seth & Sarah 
Robertson, Sage Robertson, 
James & Elizabeth Rosenzweig, 
Michael & Susan Rudd, Julie 
Saucier, Otto & Denny Schatz, 
William & Lesley Selby, Billie 
Marie Severtsen, Linda Shea, 
Nicole Sheets & Charlie Byers, 
Andrew Shields, Meredith & 
Toshi Shimizu, Glen & Dor-
othea Shoup, Karen Sonneborn, 
Sharon Spear, Doug & Carol 
Spruance, Lisa & David Staga-
man, Clayton Starwalt & Jayne 
Touchstone, Tom & Patti Stice, 
Bob & Diana Stoffregen, Carol 
Tevenan, Pam Kohlmeier & Ste-
phen Thew, Ian & Adria Town-
ley, Bob & Marie Vail, Heather 
VanDeventer & David Gortner, 
James VanDeventer, Steve 
Vigus & Carol Albietz-Vigus, 
Richard & Emily Voit, John & 
Karen Wallingford, Paul & Jan 
Watson, Joe & Courtney Weiler, 
Marylou Welker, Linda Wil-
liams, Pat Williams, Melissa 
Willis, Michael & Carol Wilson. 



 The Cathedral Life committee is 
looking toward Lent, and Easter. 
The time of reflection and renewal 
will help us think about the Cathe-
dral and its ministries. We serve to 
welcome and help the congrega-
tion share service. One of the joys 
of coming together at worship and 
social times like coffee hour is to 
get better acquainted. Since we 
have reconvened after our lock-
down, we have welcomed many 
new families to our congrega-
tion. New people bring new ideas, 
experiences and spiritual gifts.  
  As we rejoice in the coming 
Spring, we wish to invite new and 
old members to become involved 
in service.  
 Here are some ideas for short-
term projects and activities, with 
some contact people to talk to  in 
case you have a desire to help.  
 
 We have a community garden 

patch for Canterbury Court 
and other people who want to 
garden: Could you help by 
hauling mulch and setting up 
garden hoses this spring? Con-
tact Canon Kristi Phillip for 
help at kristiphilip@gmail.com 

 Would you like to be a Lec-
tor? We welcome more readers 
at all services. Contact Dean 
Heather or Fr. Arlen to  serve 
the Cathedral in this way. 

 The Eucharist is at the center 
of our worship, and we are 
blessed to have lay people who 
assist with each service. Please 
consider this ministry as a part 
of your service, and con-
tact  Dean Heather or Father 
Arlen with your interest. 

 Are you concerned about the 
environment and our ministry 
to share information and ac-
tion? Help with the Hope For 
Creation conference on Earth 
Day (April 22).  Contact John 

Cathedral Life 
From Karen Byrne 

Wallingford. jcwalling-
ford@gmail.com 

 The Cathedral Life committee 
is inviting people who enjoy 
organizing parties, feeding 
people, and helping people 
build friendships to join this 
committee.  Please contact 
me, Karen Byrne at kbyr-
ne1408@comcast.net.   
Or catch me in the hallway or 
in coffee hour! 

 Are you somebody who 
knows the value of being wel-
comed into God's house? It is 
time, after our long shutdown, 
to expand our  ministry. We 
plan to train more people to be 
Greeters and Ushers. Contact 
Karen Byrne to help in this 
ministry. Or mention it to 
Dean Heather or Father Arlen. 

 We are using nametags again! 
The nametag board has been 
relocated to the South En-
trance (on 12th Street). If you 
do not have a nametag, please 
add your name to the clip-
board near the Usher Table, or 
call Katie in the office to re-
quest one. 

The Vine and the Branches 
 Sundays in Lent we will be 
cultivating our listening hearts as 
part of a series to help us all dis-
cern the ministries God calls us 
into over the course of our lives. 
We will explore the fundamen-
tals of how we listen for God’s 
call, and then we will practice 
that listening as we explore dif-
ferent ministries of our congre-
gation. Join us as we hear from 
our companions in ministry at 
the Cathedral and listen for 
where those branches meet the 
vine, and where your branch 
might be grafted on as well.  

Lent Forum 
From Katherine Karr 

Thank you for your 
Christmas flower and 

music donations! 
From The Cathedral 

 Steve Vigus & Carol Alvietz
-Vigus 

 Jennifer Grover 
 Mark Haberman 
 Ann Harder 
 Anne Lauderbaugh 
 Erik Nelson—in memory of 

Stan, Roberta, & Monte Nel-
son 

 Frem & Marta Nielson 
 Heather VanDeventer & Da-

vid Gortner 
 Dorene Decker—in loving 

memory of Allison Decker 
 Nancy Lottman—in memory 

of Robert Lottman 
 Linda Raciappa—in memory 

of William L Ussery Jr. 
 Robert Stevens 
 Stephen Thew & Pamela 

Kohlmeier 
 Carol Wilson 
 Janet Ahrend—in memory of 

Bob Ahrend and Wendell & 
Jessie Satre 

 Ron & Robin Morissey—in 
memory of John D. Casey 

 Andrea Olsen 
 Otto & Denny Schatz 
 Courtney & Joseph Weiler—

in memory of Jean Fowler 



Local Environment 
By John Wallingford 

 There are many local events 
and happenings of interest that 
speak to the Care of Water, our 
Hope for Creation theme. River-
keepers has a slate of upcoming 
events, including an internation-
al fly fishing film festival at the 
Garland Theater March 2, and a 
two-part panel discussion on the 
Rights of the River (Moot Court 
March 21 and discussion group 
May 2). Between these two 
events Riverkeeper’s Jerry 
White will be presenting on the 
Rights of the River at Hope for 
Creation. Here is a link to a re-
cent story on the ‘Rights of nature’ 
movement gains steam in Pacific 
Northwest. Can it help species on the 
brink? | The Seattle Times in the Se-
attle times. Riverkeepers also 
will hold their annual river clean 
up on the morning of Earth Day 
(you could do that and still make 
the street fair in the afternoon at 
the Cathedral.)    
 Spokane River forum, hosts 
its Join Us at the 2023 Spokane River 
Forum Conference – Spokane River 
Forum , Apr 26-27 at the Spokane 
Convention Center. An annual 
event before Covid, the forum is 
back.  
 Other events upcoming in line 
with the environmental aspects 
of EXPO’s anniversary include a 
Public Lands Story telling event, 
Encounters on Public Lands, 
Thursday, February 23rd at 6:00 
pm in the Wonder Building 835 
N Post. Do you like the Moth 
radio hour? RSVP at https://
landscouncil.org/events/
campfire-stories-tales-from-our-
public-lands.   
 Gonzaga’s Center for Climate, 
Society and the Environment 
always has a strong line up of 
Events | Gonzaga University . I have 
tickets (free!) to listen to Cardi-
nal Michael Czerny, S.J. 
(Gonzaga class of ‘68),  Prefect 
of the Vatican Dicastery for Pro-
moting Integral Human Devel-

opment, speak on the intersec-
tion of faith and climate change. 
Thursday, March 9 at 7 pm, at 
the Myrtle Woldson Performing 
Arts Center. 
 There is a major natural gas 
pipeline in our backyard (runs 
through Liberty Lake) which 
may soon carry twice the volume 
of natural gas as today. The 
company that operates the Key-
stone oil pipeline, GTN, has 
asked the Federal Energy Re-
source Commission for approval 
which may come as soon as 
March. The pipeline is old. What 
possibly could go wrong? Faith 
and Values People’s Hearing on Pro-
posed Expansion of Spokane Valley/
Liberty Lake Area Pipeline to be Held 
Virtually Feb. 13 - SpokaneFāVS 
(spokanefavs.com)  on this last 
month.    
 Earth Ministries’ WA State Leg-
islation – Earth Ministry  before the 
state legislature have progressed 
out of policy committees and are 
headed to budget. More info on 
bills related to climate and 
growth management (HB 1181 / 
SB 5203); environmental Justice 
(HB 1723 / SB 5651); packaging 
WRAP Act (HB 1131 / SB 
5154); and toxic free cosmetics 
(HB 1047) Bill Info Detailed Legis-
lative Reports (wa.gov) There are 
still opportunities to write to 
your elected representatives; see 
the Washington State Legislature 2023 
Session Cutoff Calendar .  
 The City has begun prepara-
tions or EXPO+50. Garrett 
Jones, head of the Parks Depart-
ment is on point; a 2-month long 
celebration is envisioned starting 
on May 4th (EXPO’s opening 
day) and running through July 
7th. Activities will be in Arts & 
Culture, Environmental Steward-
ship, Recreation & Sports, Tribal 
Culture, and EXPO’s Legacy to 
Spokane. Some 150 ‘activation 
events’ will be held in Riverfront 
Park and surrounding areas. 
Probably the Cathedral will host 
one or more. Expect to see the 
announcement of the Coordina-
tor for EXPO+50 within weeks.  

Hanging Flower  
Baskets for Sale  

By Karen Martin 

 Thank you for ordering your 
flower baskets from Altar 
Guild. We thank you for pur-
chasing from us, as there are 
many retail choices.   
 You may mail your order form 
and payment to the Cathe-
dral. (Order form attached). Or-
ders are due by March 30.  Bas-
kets will be available for pick up 
on Saturday May 6.  
 The 12” baskets are fresh, col-
orful, and healthy as they are 
grown by a local greenhouse. 
We are offering TWO types this 
year. The Victorian style con-
tainer has main, training and ac-
cent flowers in different color 
and flower combinations. The 
Fuchsia baskets have varied col-
or combinations of pink, white 
and purple. The baskets are 
beautiful and are perfect for your 
home or as a Mother’s Day gift 
(which is Sunday, May 7). 
 The hanging baskets are a $32 
each. Make your check payable 
to St. John’s Cathedral with 
“Altar Guild flower basket” in 
the memo field. Orders are due 
with full payment by March 
30, so don’t delay! You may also 
pay via tithely or the Cathedral 
website, but we still need to re-
ceive your order form. Email the 
completed form to  
stjohns@stjohns-cathedral.org. 
 If you can’t place your order 
in person, you can also leave a 
message with Katie in the Cathe-
dral office at 509-838-4277, and 
one of us will call you to take 
your order. 
 100% of Altar Guild funds 
stay at the Cathedral. We know 
many of you purchase baskets 
each spring, so we hope you pur-
chase from us and benefit the 
Cathedral at the same time! 



Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

26 

8a Worship 

9:15a Forum 

9:15a S. School 

10:30a Worship 

2p Lecture 

3p Florence Price Con-
cert 

5p Worship 

27 

5:15p Youth 
Symphony 

28 

10a Staff 

5:30p Contem-
plative Group 

6p MA 

 

March 1 

10a Holy  

Eucharist 

11a Bible Study 

5p Stations of the 
Cross 

630p Al Anon 

 

 

 

2 

 

930a Tapestry 

5p Jr. Choir 

5:30p Handbell 

7p Choir 

 

 

 

3 

 

6p Al Anon 

 

 

 

4 

5  

8a Worship 

9:15a Forum 

9:15a S. School 

10:30a Worship 

7p Concert for the  
Human Family 

6 

5:15p Youth 
Symphony 

 

7 

10a Staff 

6p MA  

 

8 

10a Holy Eucha-
rist 

11a Bible Study 

4p Girl Scouts 

630p Al Anon 

9 

930a Tapestry 

4p Property 

5p Jr. Choir 

5:30p Handbell 

7p Choir 

10 

6p Al Anon 

11 

8:30a DAR 

12 

8a Worship 

9:15a Forum 

9:15a S. School 

10:30a Worship 

Noon Altar Guild 

5p Worship 

6p Youth Group 

13 

4p Service 
League 

5:15p Youth 
Symphony 

14 

10a Staff 

4:30p Finance 

6p Chapter 

6p MA 

 

15 

10a Holy Eucha-
rist 

11a Bible Study 

630p Al Anon 

 

16 

930a Tapestry 

5p Jr. Choir 

5:30p Handbell 

7p Choir 

17 

6p Al Anon 

18 

 

19 

8a Worship 

9:15a Forum 

9:15a S. School 

10:30a Worship  

3p Rachmaninov 150th 

5p Worship 

6p Youth Group 

20 

5:15p Youth 
Symphony 

 

21 

10a Staff 

4:30p Connois-
seur Concerts 

5:30p Contem-
plative Group 

6:30p Chapter 

6p MA  

22  

10a Holy  
Eucharist 

11a Bible Study 

5p Stations of the 
Cross 

630p Al Anon 

23 

930a Tapestry 

5p Jr. Choir 

5:30p Handbell 

7p Choir 

24 

6p Al Anon 

 

 

25 

26 

8a Worship 

9:15a Forum 

9:15a S. School 

10:30a Worship 

5p Worship 

6p Youth Group 

27 

5:15p Youth 
Symphony 

28 

10a Staff 

5:30p Contem-
plative Group 

6p MA  

29 

10a Holy  
Eucharist 

11a Bible Study 

630p Al Anon 

30 

930a Tapestry 

5p Jr. Choir 

5:30p Handbell 

7p Choir 

31 April 1 

April 
Fool’s Day 



Our Mission: To be a Christian community that invites people into a life where 
 through liturgy, outreach, hospitality and education 

we all discover what it means to be beloved children of God 

The Cathedral of St John the Evangelist 
127 East 12th Avenue 
Spokane, WA  99202-1199 
P: 509-838-4277 
stjohns@stjohns-cathedral.org 
www.stjohns-cathedral.org 
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Spokane, WA 99202-1199 
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Paid at Spokane, WA 
 
Address Service Requested 

Worship Services 
 

Sunday 
8am    Holy Eucharist Rite I 
10:30am Holy Eucharist Rite II 
11:30am Outdoor Communion   

     (Welcome center patio) 
5pm    Holy Eucharist Rite III 
 
Wednesday  
10am   Holy Eucharist Rite II
     (North Transept)  

Moving? New phone number?  
Let the office know:  

rbanta@stjohns-cathedral.org 

Save trees and reduce costs—
subscribe to the emailed Chimes: 
secretary@stjohns-cathedral.org 

 
The deadline for the Easter 

Chimes is Monday, March 20 
secretary@stjohns-cathedral.org 

Windfall  
The Windfall is open Thursday, 
Friday, and Saturday with  
regular hours: Thursday and  
Friday 12:30pm-5:30pm, and 
Saturday noon-5pm. Come visit 
us at 1024 S. Perry. Donations 
are currently being accepted at 
the store during business hours. 

Date Reminders 
3/5—Concert for Humanity 
3/19—St. John’s Music Series: 
Rachmaninov 150th 
4/2—Palm Sunday 

Passages 
Rest in Peace 
Dawn Picken 

9/5/1970—12/26/2022 
MaryAn Klapp 

10/30/1928—1/1/2023 
Anne Mills 

9/7/1931—1/3/2023 
Pam Long 

8/13/1929—1/28/2023 


